PROCEEDINGS OF A REGULAR MEETING OF

THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF

THE MORGAN CITY HARBOR AND TERMINAL DISTRICT

September 14, 2015
The Board of Commissioners (“Board”) of the Morgan City Harbor and Terminal District (“District”) met in regular session at the District’s office at 800 Youngs Road, Morgan City, Louisiana on September 14, 2015 at 5:00 p.m. President Jerry Gauthier convened the meeting with Commissioners Duane Lodrigue, Thomas Ackel, R. Scott Melancon, Joseph Foret, Gary Duhon and Tim Matthews, Sr. in attendance. Joseph Cain and Deborah Garber were absent.  Also present at the meeting were Raymond Wade, Executive Director; Tori Henry, Administrative Assistant; Cindy Cutrera, Manager of Economic Development; Gerard Bourgeois, Board Attorney; Michael Knobloch, Knobloch Professional Services; Nicholas Cox, Moffatt & Nichol; Clay Breaud, GSE/Providence Engineering;  Captain David McClellan, United States Coast Guard (“USCG”); Anh Nguyen, U.S. Army Corps of Engineers; Walt Adams, Project Manager; Carl P. Blum, Architect; along with members of the media and general public.
The meeting was called to order and the presence of a quorum was noted.  Mr. Gauthier led the invocation and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  

It was moved by Mr. Lodrigue and seconded by Mr. Duhon that the minutes of the Regular Meeting of August 10, 2015 be approved and adopted, with said motion carrying unanimously.  
It was moved by Mr. Ackel that the report of receipts and disbursements for the month of August, 2015 be received and accepted and that all invoices presented to the Board for the month of August, 2015 be paid.  Mr. Foret seconded that motion, which carried unanimously. 
Captain McClellan reported that: (i) the river stage is 2.18’; total transits for the month of August were down 1%; there were three groundings at Twenty Grande Pointe due to shoaling

Anh Nguyen reported that:  (i) the Berwick Bay dredge will begin Thursday at Twenty Grande Point for 24 hours, then move to Tidewater Pointe for three days and finally in Berwick Bay for the remainder of the contract; (ii) a contract was awarded for the Atchafalaya River Bar Channel for $13 million, reducing the width from 450’ to 350’ and 20’ deep, which should begin in mid-October.  Mr. Wade noted how helpful the Corps has been in trying to get a contract for the Bar before the beginning of the new fiscal year;  (iii) Bayou Sorrel lock dewatering on the north end has been delayed due to the high water.
Nicholas Cox reported that:  (i) analysis of the fluid mud in the Bar Channel after surveying, which is stabilized at 14-15 feet navigable depth; (ii) economic analysis of when the fluid mud in the Bar channel is up and how it affects the local oil and gas industry.  They are currently working with Cindy to set up industry interviews.
Mike Knobloch reported that: (i) FY 2011 Port Security Grant Mr. Charlie project will be completed by the end of the year; (ii) FY 2013 Port Security Grant generators should arrive in the next 5-6 days, one of which will be placed on a concrete pad that required trenching.  The Corps permit was received today for that trenching and the total project should be completed in the next two months;  (iii) FY 2015 Port Security Grant award of $209,000 includes Met station maintenance, security camera/radar integration services, TACCS annual services, PMC Regional Collaboration Network maintenance and sustainability and CAD integration.  The EHP will be submitted, which he expects to be approved quickly since there is no earth moving or installation on buildings 50 years or older.  Mr. Lodrigue moved to authorize Mr. Wade to advertise, in one or more separate, RFP’s or bids for security/camera radar services, TACCS service, PMC Regional Collaboration Network maintenance and sustainability, and CAD integration for up to $178,000.  Mr. Duhon seconded that motion which carried unanimously.
Clay Breaud reported that:  (i) the 45 day lien period should expire towards the end of the month on the mooring piles project, at which time the retainage can be released; (ii) they furnished Mr. Knobloch drawings to assist with obtaining the permit for trenching for the generator pad.

Walt Adams reported that:  (i) M.D. Descant has increased staffing as well as subcontracted out several items in order to aggressively expedite the remainder of the work; (ii) exterior skin systems is being installed and should be 95% complete by the months end, along with permanent power to the building; the generator is slated for delivery next week and should be hooked up and ready for power the first week of October; the parking lot work has begun with delivery of fill and stone underlayment, with paving to occur the first week of October; (iii) actual work progress is estimated at 80% with billing to date at $6,910,865, which is 65% of the total contract.
Carl Blum presented change order items, which are included in the budget, of door glass for the Coast Guard lobby, additional hardware for service doors for loading dock and enclosure for electrical transformer and panel totaling $29,380.  Mr. Melancon moved to accept items, which was seconded by Mr. Ackel and carried unanimously.
Cindy Cutrera reported that: (i) Mr. Wade will be making a presentation at the CPRA meeting in Morgan City on Wednesday at 9:30, which will be followed by a RESTORE public meeting.  He will also present at the One Acadiana Conference on September 25th; (ii) she and Mr. Wade attended a PAL Conference planning meeting, where the date of March 2-4, 2016 was set with the chosen location being Cypress Bayou Casino in Baldwin; (iii) She, along with Mr. Ackel and Mr. Wade, will be attending the National Waterways Conference in Little Rock at the end of the week, where she will also attend an IRPT board meeting.
Gerard Bourgeois presented:  (i) a request for authorization to let several items that already in the budget for the Governmental and Emergency Operations Center, including additional parking estimated between $210,000-$250,000, signage of up to $60,000, furniture and custom millwork at $450,000, special systems equipment of up to $200,000, buildout contingency of up to $100,000 and change order on kitchen at not more than $45,000.  Mr. Foret moved to authorize Mr. Wade to advertise or otherwise properly let such items, which was seconded by Mr. Matthews and carried unanimously.  (ii) Louisiana Compliance Questionnaire, which was moved to be authorized by Mr. Melancon, seconded by Mr. Duhon and carried unanimously.

With no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned.
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